MINUTES OF THE GRADUATE COUNCIL MEETING

April 18, 2017
105 Houchens
Convene – The meeting convened at 3:00 PM – Dr. Beth Boehm, dean of SIGS, presided.

Ex-Officio absent:  Paul DeMarco, Associate Dean SIGS
Members Present: Brian Ceresa, Becky Christian, Barbara Clark, Charles Hubscher, Mary Hums, Patrick Pössel, David Scott (replacing Doug Darling), JoAnne Sweeny, and Jacek Zurada. 
Members Absent: Aly Farag, Seana Golder, James Fiet, George Higgins Jelani Kerr, Adam King, Anastasia Keller, Tasha Laman, Samantha McClellan, Eric Rouchka, Seow Chin Ong, Mark Running, Kira Taylor, Elaine Wise, and Andrew Zhao.
Guests:  none

1. Approval of minutes of  January 24, 2017
Dr. Boehm asked for approval of the council minutes from January 24, 2017.  MOTION to approve by Patrick Possel; seconded by Charles Hubscher. One correction needed to the spelling of  Jacek Zurada’s name (first page).  APPROVED.   
2. ACTION ITEMS: 
A. Approve candidates for degrees in Interdisciplinary Studies.
Dr. DeMarco asked for approval of nine (9) candidates for degrees for May.  MOTION to approve by Brian Ceresa; second by Charles Hubscher.  APPROVED.
3. Discussion Items 
a. Graduate Program review process suspended – Dr. Beth Boehm.
Dr. Boehm recapped that due to the budget cuts, this review is temporarily suspended. It will be restored when funding is re-established.  
b. Solicit Graduate Council representative for provost’s new program pre-review committee – Dr. Beth Boehm. 
Dr. Boehm reviewed this pre-proposal review ad-hoc committee that meets 5-6 short meetings a year; a faculty volunteer from Graduate Council is needed on this committee.  She asked for any volunteers.  A note will be sent to the whole council, since there were no immediate volunteers.  Dr. Barbara Clark said she would be a secondary backup, if no one volunteered after being notified.

c. Follow-up on process for requests by students to modify archived electronic theses and dissertations – Paul DeMarco

Dr. DeMarco recapped the previous discussion about students being able to submit a supplement to their thesis/dissertation. The library agrees that the document is the property of the student and therefore they can submit a supplement to it, but no changes to the original document will be accepted.   

d. Fellowship acceptances for 2017-2018 – Dr. Paul DeMarco
Dr. DeMarco reported that SIGS will fund 21 new University Fellows this fall.  Seventy percent of students accepted the offers, which is quite an increase in acceptance.  The deans were pleased. 
4. Announcements:
a. Criminal Background Checks for newly hired graduate students beginning now for next academic year (Drs. DeMarco & Boehm) – Any new students who are funded are subject to background check by Human Resources. SIGS will pay for the first year check. Average cost is $48.  The deans have a follow-up meeting with HR this Friday.  Contrary to what was first believed, international students are NOT exempt from background checks.  
b. Graduate Student Council update – none (note, please add Lily Assgari as the new GSC President (to replace Adam King). 
5. Old Business –  none
6. New Business –  Dr. David Scott [Dentistry rep] is back on the council, to replace Dr. Doug Darling who is retiring.  Welcome Dr. Scott! 
7. Adjournment – MOTION to adjourn at 3:40 pm. by David Scott; second by Mary Hums. 
Respectfully submitted  04/19/17
Jan Link, Recording Secretary
Approved Graduate Council Meeting: 8/29/17
